
From: Jardine, Casey A -FS
To: Wilkinson, Kathryn K -FS
Subject: FW: FW: Comments on Stanislaus OSV Designation from Alpine County Board of Supervisors
Date: Friday, October 5, 2018 9:37:11 AM
Attachments: 20180928084946360.pdf
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HI Katie,
Not sure if you got this.

From: Nilsen, Alison - FS 
Sent: Thursday, October 04, 2018 1:48 PM
To: Jardine, Casey A -FS 
Subject: FW: FW: Comments on Stanislaus OSV Designation from Alpine County Board of Supervisors
fyi

Alison Nilsen 
Visitor Information Services

Forest Service
Stanislaus National Forest, Calaveras Ranger District
p: 209-795-1381 
anilsen@fs.fed.us

5519 Highway 4/PO Box 500
Hathaway Pines, CA 95233
www.fs.fed.us 

Caring for the land and serving people

Attached find the Alpine County Board of Supervisors’ comment letter to the USFS about OSV
designation. The consensus at the last BVBA meeting was that we would wait to hear from Terry
Woodrow after the October 2 public meeting. It appears that there were no substantive changes at
that meeting.
So I think it’s time to draft the BVBA comment letter. We generally support the status quo. The
Supervisors’ letter mostly supports that, which is Alternative 4. The “preferred alternative” #5 takes
away motorized access off the trail past Lake Alpine and in Bear Trap Basin. The local non-motorized
contingent long ago conceded these areas as unimportant to XC skiers in exchange for their
exclusive use of other areas, which the motorized people also long ago agreed to.
The groups trying to further restrict access have several motives, one of which is that they hope to
expand the Wilderness designation for areas. Restricting motorized access is viewed as a prelude to
such future designation. This piecemeal approach to Wilderness designation is low level politicking.
We can have the discussion about designation in the future, and we should not prejudice the case by
half-baked measures now.
Eric Jung

From: Terry Woodrow [mailto:twoodrow@alpinecountyca.gov] 
Sent: Tuesday, October 2, 2018 1:12 PM
To: Eric Jung 
Cc: Terry Woodrow 
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Subject: Fwd: Comments on Stanislaus OSV Designation from Alpine County Board of Supervisors
Sent from my Verizon, Samsung Galaxy smartphone
-------- Original message --------
From: Stephanie Fong <sfong@alpinecountyca.gov>
Date: 9/28/18 10:27 AM (GMT-08:00)
To: comments-pacificsouthwest-Stanislaus@fs.fed.us
Cc: Terry Woodrow <twoodrow@alpinecountyca.gov>, Rick Stephens
<RStephens@alpineso.com>
Subject: Comments on Stanislaus OSV Designation from Alpine County Board of Supervisors
Good morning,
Please accept the attached comment letter regarding the Stanislaus OSV Designation from Alpine
County Board of Supervisors.
Sincerely,

Stephanie Fong | Assistant County Clerk
Alpine County Clerk’s Office 
P.O. Box 158 | Markleeville, CA 96120
( (530) 694-2281 | 6 (530) 694-2491
* sfong@alpinecountyca.gov
8 www.alpinecountyca.gov
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